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Memorandum 

August 13, 1969 

To: Dave Whalend, Atlanta Urban Corps 

From: James R. Fountain, Jr. ie.J='." 
Subject: Urban Corps Interns for Fall and Winter 1969 

W. ROY SMITH 
DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF FINANCE 

JAMES R. FOUNTAIN, JR . 
DEPUTY DIRECTOR O F FINANCE 

I have done a brief review of the possible needs of our department 
for Urban Corps Interns for the coming Fall and Winter. I believe 
that we will be able .to use somewhere in the ne i ghborhood of e i ght 
interns, possibly more , f or that pe riod of time . The exact number 
would, of course, be dependent on the availability o f CWSP to provide 
financial assistance. 

If you require a more definite figure, I will be glad to develop the 
information for you. 

JRF: jcl 




